

NO MORE TEARS

Program
Maintery
Maintery
Maintery

Dear Fellow Missionaries & Pastors:

What a wonderful month with God's blessings on my ministries. I am grateful for every opportunity to preach the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ. In addition to my full normal schedule, I had several opportunities this past month to teach S.S. classes, preach at a nursing home, and preach a Faith Promise Missions meeting.

We had some first-time visitors to our Japanese service for which we are thankful. Your monthly support for this ministry is well worth the investment. God originally called me as a missionary on Aug. 15, 1945 (64 years ago) although I didn't surrender until 1951(58 years ago). My, how times flies! I constantly praise the Lord for calling me into His service. I believe God had me in mind when He inspired the writing of 1Co 1:26-29 (26) For ye see your calling, brethren, how that not many wise men after the flesh, not many mighty, not many noble, are called: (27) But God hath chosen the foolish things of the world to confound the wise; and God hath chosen the weak things of the world to confound the things which are mighty; (28) And base things of the world, and things which are despised, hath God chosen, yea, and things which are not, to bring to nought things that are: (29) That no flesh should glory in his presence.

This past month over 60 of my books "No More Tears" and "Bible Verses on Comfort with Comments by Bill Hathaway" were requested. A few days ago each pastor & missionary present at a state-wide fellowship meeting held at Baptist Temple in Springfield were given a book, compliments of Baptist Temple. I had no idea of writing a book or for the need of such a book until Dixie went to be with the Lord. "No More Tears" is presently being translated into Japanese. The picture is of Pastor Mark Rounsaville and myself standing by my book display at the fellowship meeting.

The SOS Soulwinning Ministry continues to reach into other countries as well as here in the U.S. Although my Japanese ministry takes up most of my time, I do work with Mr. Frank Moseley, president of SOS International in promoting this scriptural plan of salvation. This concept is used world-wide with great success.

I am interested in helping churches get a ministry started to help those who are or have experienced the loss of a loved one. The Precious Memories Support Ministry is now in many states and in some foreign countries. Contact me and I will help you get one started. Also pray for my radio ministry. KWFC (Keep Witnessing For Christ) 89.1 FM can be heard around the world by going to www.kwfc.org. You will see the place to click to bring up the station. You might even hear me on there speaking in both English and Japanese. In closing, I want to thank you for praying for my ministry. Should you be led to support me, you can send your support to Baptist Temple, 2655 N Grant, Springfield, MO 65803 or to the BBFI Mission Office.

Yours, Serving Our Savior, together,

